
1 

Vol 19 Term: 1 Week  7 

17 March 2017 

 
Dear Parents, Students, Staff and Friends of the Magdalene Community, 
 

Catholic Schools Week Mass 2017  

 

Last week Catholic Education Wollongong held its annual Education Mass at the Twin Cathedral at Fairy Meadow, 

Wollongong. 

 

Our School Captains, Alexandra Willis and Bailey Whitley accompanied Ms Foldes to represent the School and to also 

play a role in my commissioning as Principal. I thank them for their attendance as well as other Magdalene staff members: 

Thuy Dinh, Chris Whicker, Donna Corbett, Marina Loka (Offertory Procession) and Aimee Boughton, Brandon 

O’Donnell and Stephen O’Neill who all involved themselves in the beautiful music for the evening. 

 

It was an honour to be commissioned in front of my family and to offer my commitment to supporting our students at 

Magdalene.  

 

As you will read below, the 2017 theme for the Diocese was 

announced on the evening: “display heart, character and passion”. It is 

a theme which resonates strongly with what we believe here at 

Magdalene and all of these traits can lead students towards lives of 

fullness and compassion.  

 

Indeed, these words were on show at Magdalene’s recent Open 

Afternoon and Evening. The night was a fantastic one and it was great 

to see so many staff and students supporting the School and showing 

off the broad range of curricular, social justice and extra-curricular 

activities which the School provides.  

 

 

 

 
Most pleasing was the exceptional pride which students 

demonstrated in Magdalene and this was very visible to 

community members and new visitors to the School. Such pride 

was evident on various tours, activities and/or speeches given 

on the evening. The School has received a great deal of positive 

feedback and over 300 packs were distributed on the Night for 

186 positions; all goes well for enrolments in the years to come. 

 

 

 

 

“Because I have seen the Lord” 
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The following, written by Tim Hart, provides further details about last week’s Education Mass: 

 

“Yura jauiang yulang. Yura budbut. Bindadhan mareiin yabun”. 

 

The people will come to ceremony. Giving their hearts. Giving 

to God sacred time. 

 

These lyrics, Dharawal language sung to the echo of the       

didgeridoo, opened the annual Catholic Schools Week Mass 

celebrated by the Diocese of Wollongong at St John Vianney’s 

Co-Cathedral, Fairy Meadow. 

 

From the north, south, east and west; from the Yuin, Dharawal 

and Gundungurra over 800 staff from our diocesan Catholic 

schools gathered together to give thanks and praise to God and 

celebrate the “great learning” and the “great communities” of 

Catholic Education Wollongong. 

 

With the congregation overflowing along the aisles and doorways, Bishop Peter shared how his life was changed through 

prayer, how he learned to listen to the voice of God in the silence and the solitude. He encouraged the faithful to make 

prayer an active and conscious part of their lives beginning now in the Season of Lent. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As is tradition, new Principals were  

commissioned and new staff received 

a  Bishop’s blessing.  

Director of Schools, Mr Peter 

Turner, inspired those gathered to 

“display heart, character and     

passion” as they light the way for 

students formed and educated   

under their care. 
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God Bless 
 

 

 

 

  

Mr Matthew McMahon 

 Principal 

 

 

  
 

 
 

 
 

YEAR 7, 2018 ENROLMENTS 
 

Magdalene Catholic High School enrolments are now 

open for Year 7, 2018 and  

close on Wednesday 5 April 2017. 

 

THE PRAYER TO ST JUDE 
 

 

While we have much to celebrate at Magdalene I am also conscious that a number of our students, staff and   

members of the extended Magdalene community face uncertain times. A wonderful prayer for those in need is the 

following: 

 

O most holy apostle, Saint Jude, faithful servant and friend of Jesus, the Church honours and invokes thee 

universally, as the patron of hopeless cases, and of things almost despaired of. 

Pray for me, who am so miserable. Make use, I implore thee, of that particular privilege accorded to thee, 

to bring visible and speedy help where help was almost despaired of. 

Come to mine assistance in this great need, that I may receive the consolation and succour of Heaven in all 

my necessities, tribulations, and sufferings, particularly (here make your request) and that I may praise 

God with thee and all the elect throughout eternity. 

I promise thee, O blessed Jude, to be ever mindful of this great favour, to always honour thee as my      

special and powerful patron, and to gratefully encourage devotion to thee. 

Amen. 

The liturgy was a true celebration of life, as all gathered shared their 

gifts, lifting their hearts and voices (and the roof) in song and prayer, 

sent forth nourished and uplifted to continue their work in Catholic 

Education, Diocese of Wollongong. 
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PARENTS & FRIENDS OPEN DAY BBQ 
 

 

The Magdalene Open Day has become one of the must attend events on the P&F calendar and once again we had our P&F 

BBQ masters on hand to cook up a storm for the next wave of Magdalene students and parents. Just like last year, Mr   

Trimarchi, Ms Corbett, and Mrs Spencer had us off to a strong start with everything in place by the time we had arrived. 

  

Keen to avoid the ‘sorry kids, none left’ controversy of 2016, our BBQ masters quickly saw to feeding the fine young men 

and women of Magdalene who would act as hosts for the afternoon. A tip for next year – eat early, eat often. 

  

Having squared away the students and teachers, we turned our attention to preparing for BBQ carnage. 

  

Despite some early competition from the information stall (great idea), future parents and students soon flocked to the 

BBQ where finely cooked sausages flew off the grill, executed a perfect 10 landing on the bread, where they were        

rewarded with lashings of onion and sauce. This year’s BBQ gold medal goes to Leanne Harrington who appeared to be 

peaking early, but kept her cool to dominate the grill to the very end. Our dedicated support crew bravely tried to keep 

pace with growing lines, but were about to abandon ship when Rachael ‘not done yet’ Miller (pictured), made a surprise 

return to P&F duties to save the day. Rachael puts the ‘Friend’ in Parents and Friends Association! 

  

Thank you to all the parents that helped out for the afternoon, including Joe Trimarchi, Catherine McDonald, Kelly 

O’Keeffe, Michael Small, Paul and Leanne Harrington, Rachael Miller, and Michelle Cornett. 

  

It was a terrific afternoon and a great opportunity for us to see what an impressive group of young men and women attend 

Magdalene. They played the perfect hosts and we were immensely proud of them. 

  

Thank you also to the three students and their ‘manager’ (if only pianos were portable) who put on an impromptu concert 

for David Cornett and Kelly O’Keeffe in the canteen. There is some serious musical talent at Magdalene. They were     

awesome! 

  

Finally, well done to Mr McMahon, Ms Foldes, and all the teachers and support staff. It was a great evening and a        

fantastic display of everything that Magdalene has to offer. Thank you all you do for our school and our kids. 

  

If you would like any information on how you can become involved in P&F Association, please contact us 

atmchs.pandf@gmail.com 

  

David Cornett 

On behalf of the Magdalene P&F Association 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  
 

 
 

 
 

mailto:mchs.pandf@gmail.com
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MAGDALENE OPEN AFTERNOON/EVENING TOURS 
 

The Magdalene Open Day Tour was a huge success with Magdalene students running the 

tours for prospective new students and parents. Some of the positive comments and     

highlights from the responses were as follows: 

 

  
 

Informative & welcoming night  

 

Woodwork 

 

Computer room 

 

Science 

 

Food Tech 

 

Tech Room 

 

Seeing the school 

 

Learning about the school 

 

Meeting teachers 

 

Chapel 

 

Science experiments 

 

Library 

 

Chapel 

 

3 D printer 

 

School 

 

Culture 

 

Drama / Photography 

 

Tech 

 

Music 

 

Home Ec Department 

 

Engineering 

 

Students were great 

 

Anzac Memorial 

 

Arts 

 

Food Tech 

 

How friendly the guides were 

 

How informative all students and staff were 

 

The Tour guides were kind and great 

 

The school was so great, the kids are really 

kind. 

 

Found the field cool 

 

I think Magdalene is a good school. 

 

I found the tour good. 

 

Knowledgeable and answered questions    

clearly. 

 

All very interesting 

 

Thorough explanation of school layout 

 

Insight into school activities 

 

Art, Tech, Science and IT facilities very       

impressive 

 

Gave us lots of good info 

 

The rooms are nice 

 

Impressed with informative tour 

 

Great Facilities (Technology/Woodwork) 

 

Lots of space 

 

Principal’s talk 

 

TOUR GUIDES 
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MAGDALENE OPEN AFTERNOON/EVENING 
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MAGDALENE OPEN AFTERNOON/EVENING 

 

TOUR GUIDES 
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YEAR 7 REFLECTION DAY 
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ITALIAN CARNEVALE 

ANZAC DAY HONOUR ROLL 
 

If you would like your relatives names added to the School’s Anzac Honour Roll please send your request for any 

new      additions to the school by Friday 31 March. Any past information is still on the list, we just want new stu-

dents or changes to family details. 

This information will be used in our ANZAC Day ceremony, first day back next term Wednesday 26 April. 

Any parents/carers who would like to attend this ceremony are most welcome.  

The ceremony will commence at 8.30am (approximately 1 hr) and will be held in the school grounds. 
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MISA RESULTS : Magdalene v Wollondilly Anglican 

SPORTS NEWS 28/2/2017 
 

-)3! 2%35,43 ȡ -ÁÇÄÁÌÅÎÅ Ö *ÏÈÎ 4ÈÅÒÒÙ 

./4%ȡ !ÌÌ ÇÁÍÅÓ ×ÅÒÅ ×ÁÓÈÅÄ ÏÕÔ ÅØÃÅÐÔ ÆÏÒ "ÁÓËÅÔÂÁÌÌȢ 
 

  

SPORTS NEWS 

21/2/2017 

30/24 7)..).' 
3#(//, 

3#/2% -/34 6!,5%$ 0,!9%2 

ρπ-ρς "ÏÙÓ #ÒÉÃËÅÔ -ÁÇÄÁÌÅÎÅ χȾχφ ɀ ωȾςσ -60Óȡ -ÁÒË 'ÏÌÄÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ +ÁÉÄÅÎ 2ÏÂÅÒÔÓȢ 

#ÏÁÃÈȡ -Ò +ÏÃÈ 

/ÐÅÎ 'ÉÒÌÓ #ÒÉÃËÅÔ  -ÁÇÄÁÌÅÎÅ  ρȾτφ-υȾτς  -60ȡ "ÅÔÈÁÎÙ *ÅÎËÉÎÓ ÆÏÒ ÇÒÅÁÔ ÂÁÔÔÉÎÇȢ 

#ÏÁÃÈȡ -Ò "ÕÂÂ  

χ-ω "ÏÙÓ 3ÏÆÔÂÁÌÌ  $ÒÁ×  τ-τ  ! ÇÒÅÁÔ ÇÁÍÅ ÔÏ ÇÅÔ ÔÈÅ ÄÒÁ×ȢȢ  

#ÏÁÃÈȡ -ÒÓ 2ÏÏÎÅÙ  

χ-ω 'ÉÒÌÓ 3ÏÆÔÂÁÌÌ -ÁÇÄÁÌÅÎÅ  ψ-σ  -60ȡ .ÁÔÁÌÙÁ +ÁÐÃÚÕË--ÁÙȢ  

#ÏÁÃÈȡ -ÒÓ 'ÁÖÉÎ  

ψȾω "ÏÙÓ "ÁÓËÅÔÂÁÌÌ  -ÁÇÄÁÌÅÎÅ  ςτ-σ  !ÆÔÅÒ Á ÔÏÕÇÈ ÓÔÁÒÔ ÌÁÓÔ ×ÅÅË ÔÈÅ ÂÏÙÓ 
ÔÒÁÉÎÅÄ ÈÁÒÄ ÁÎÄ ÃÁÍÅ Á×ÁÙ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ 
×ÉÎȢ #ÏÁÃÈȡ -Ò &ÏÒÄÙÃÅ  

ρπ-ρς "ÏÙÓ /ÚÔÁÇ  7ÏÌÌÏÎÄÉÌÌÙ  σ-ς  -60ȡ 3ÔÅÖÅÎ $ÅÎÇÁÔÅȢ 

#ÏÁÃÈȡ -Ò -ÁÎÎÓ  

ρπ-ρς 'ÉÒÌÓ /ÚÔÁÇ  $ÒÁ×  σ-σ  ! ÖÅÒÙ ÃÌÏÓÅ ÇÁÍÅ ×ÉÔÈ Á ÌÁÔÅ ÅÑÕÁÌÉÓÉÎÇ 
ÔÒÙ ÂÙ 7!# ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÃÌÏÓÉÎÇ ÓÅÃÏÎÄÓȢ -60ȡ 
)ÓÁÂÅÌ -ÁÁÒÓÁÖÅÅÎ #ÏÁÃÈȡ -ÒÓ -Ã!ÌÌÉÓÔÅÒ  

χ-ω "ÏÙÓ 6ÏÌÌÅÙÂÁÌÌ  -ÁÇÄÁÌÅÎÅ  σ-π  7ÅÌÌ $ÏÎÅ ÂÏÙÓȢ !ÎÏÔÈÅÒ ÇÒÅÁÔ ×ÉÎȢ 
-60Óȡ .ÉÃÈÏÌÁÓ 6ÁÎÃÏÖÓËÉȟ "ÒÁÙÄÅÎ   
4ÁÙÌÏÒȟ :ÁÃÈÁÒÙ 0ÏÎÔÉÎÇȢ 

#ÏÁÃÈȡ -Ò (Å×ÉÔÔ  

χ-ω 'ÉÒÌÓ 6ÏÌÌÅÙÂÁÌÌ  -ÁÇÄÁÌÅÎÅ  ς-π  -60ȡ "ÅÌÌÅ ,Á×ÒÅÎÃÅȢ -)0ȡ 3ÃÁÒÌÅÔÔ   
#ÒÉÍÍÉÎÓȢ #ÏÁÃÈȡ -ÉÓÓ * -ÉÌÌÅÒ  

30/24 7)..).' 
3#(//, 

3#/2% -/34 6!,5%$ 0,!9%2 

ψȾω "ÏÙÓ "ÁÓËÅÔÂÁÌÌ  *ÏÈÎ 4ÈÅÒÒÙ  ςς-σ  -60ȡ ,ÕËÅ 'ÅÅÒÉÎÇȢ #ÏÁÃÈȡ -Ò &ÏÒÄÙÃÅ  

ψȾω 'ÉÒÌÓ "ÁÓËÅÔÂÁÌÌ  *ÏÈÎ 4ÈÅÒÒÙ  ρχ-ρρ  ! ÈÁÒÄ ÆÏÕÇÈÔ ÇÁÍÅ ÁÇÁÉÎÓÔ Á ÔÏÕÇÈ     
ÏÐÐÏÓÉÔÉÏÎȢ #ÏÁÃÈȡ -Ò $Ï×ÄÅÌÌ  
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2017 

School Cross Country 

 

School Cross Country Details as follows: 

When: Tuesday 21st March 

Where: Brother Joseph Crowley Oval 

Time: First race at 10.05am (see schedule). All students are to bring their books for Period 1. If it looks to be wet,   

students are to bring their books for all periods. Sport will go ahead as normal in the afternoon. 

Note: Exact times for PC, Period 1 and Recess will be distributed soon. 

What to wear: Full school sports uniform 

What to bring: Hat, Refillable Drink Bottle, Adequate Food; Spare socks (likely to be heavy dew) 

Schedule: 

Approximate race times: 

10.05 - 10.35pm Junior Girls Cross Country (12, 13 and 14) 2 laps 

10.40am - 11.10am  Junior Boys Cross Country (12, 13 and 14) 2 laps 

11.15am - 11.45am Senior Girls Cross Country (15, 16, 17 and 18) 3 laps 

11.50am—12.20pm Senior Boys Cross Country (15, 16, 17 and 18) 3 laps 

Note: The first 6 runners in each age group (except 17 and 18 year olds where there is a maximum of 4 runners per 

school) can qualify for the Diocesan Cross Country Championships on 1st May in Nowra. 
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NOTICEBOARD 

             MAGDALE NE CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL  
                   òBecause I have seen the Lordó 

        Smeaton Grange Road, Narellan NSW 2567                                                                                                            P.O. Box 222, Narellan  NSW 2567 
        Phone: 02 4631 3300        Fax: 02 4631 3398                       email: info@mchsdow.catholic.edu.au                www.mchsdow.catholic.edu.au  

CANTEEN Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Term 1 

Week 8B 

20 March - 

24 March 

20 March 

Julie Smith 

Gloria Etienne 

21 March 

Sharon Draper 
22 March 

Nicole Garner 
23 March 

Judy Davies 

Dawnmarie 

Defazio-Joyce 

24 March 
Nicole Speakman  

Lee Street 

Term 1 

Week 9A 

27 March - 

31 March 

27 March 

Yr 7 & Yr 9  

CAMP 

Susan Pernia 

28 March 

Yr 7 & Yr 9  

CAMP 

Rosa Vella 

29 March 

Yr 7 & Yr 9  

CAMP 

Fiona Secheny 

Nicole Speakman 

30 March 

Narelle Ollerton 

Isabella Cantarella 

31 March 

Lyn Kelly 

Carmel Smith 

Term 1 

Week 10B 

3 April - 7 April 

 

3 April 

Patricia Jefferies 

Leanne Hutton 

4 April 

Sharon Draper 

Fran Lapa 

5 April 

 
6 April 

Athletics 

Carnival 

7 April 
LAST DAY  

TERM 1 

 

SECOND HAND UNIFORM SHOP 
        

If you require second hand uniforms please call 

Kelly to organise a suitable time. 
 

Kelly O’Keeffe 

0410 553 812 

March 

20 Monday Year 9 NAPLAN Information Evening 

Students & Parents 

7 - 8.30pm 

21 Tuesday Cross Country ð 10am 

23Mar

ñ4 Apr 

Thursdayñ

Tuesday 

Year 12 Half Yearly Exams 

24 Friday Year 8 Geography Excursion 

27-29 Mon/Tue/

Wed 

Year 7 & Year 9 Camp  

April 

7 Friday Last Day Term 1 

24 Monday Staff Development Day 

PUPIL FREE DAY 

25 Tuesday ANZAC DAY 

PUPIL FREE DAY 

26 Wednesday Anzac Ceremony 8.30am -  9.30am 

Students return Term 2 

28 Friday  Senior Verve Twighlight Retreat 3pm 

 

St Anthony’s Church—Tahmoor 

FAMILY MASS 

25 March - 6.00pm 
 
 

The next Family Mass at St Anthony’s Church, 

Tahmoor is on 25 March at 6.00pm.  

We invite all FAMILIES to share  

in the celebration of the  
 

“FEAST OF THE ANNUNCIATION”  
 

and thank Mary, our Mother for all her love as we 

join the MUSOS, SINGERS, DANCERS and all our 

parishioners.  

 

Refreshments will be served after Mass. 
 

ALL WELCOME  

 


